## **Pulpit Announcements**

## Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time Patriots Day September 11, 2022

- Our charitable tithe this weekend will go to the Catholic University of America. This is our Church's national university here in the United States. This is a collection of the US Bishops.
- The flowers in the sanctuary this weekend are in memory of Nellie Van Leeuwen. May she rest in peace!
- Today as a nation we observe Patriots Day. Our parish flags are being flown at half-mast in honor of those who died in the terrorist attack on September 11, 2001. We ask God's continued blessings and protection upon the United States of America.
- In lieu of anticipated bad weather, we have rescheduled our planned outdoor rides for our Fall Festival this Sunday. We will reschedule the rides for another weekend in October (to be announced). We will still have our Fall Festival this Sunday! We will just move the food and booths into the church building.
- Starting this Monday, September 12, from 1:00 − 2:00 PM, our parish Book Club will resume. All are welcome! The first book of the club this year is *The Gift of God: The Holy Spirit* by Fr. Andrew Apostoli, CFR.
- Also starting this Monday, September 12, at 6:30 PM, the Spiritual Society of Saint Monica will host the Stations of the Cross for those who have left the faith every second Monday of the month. The Stations will be prayed in the church. The books are provided. All are welcome!
- Also, Deacon Doc will be hosting an information night on the RCIA process on Monday, September 12, from 7:00 PM – 8:00 PM. This RCIA is the process by which an adult is prepared for baptism or for a full reception into the Catholic Church. The event will be held in Room 1 of the Parish Hall.